November 2024

Vision with a Mission

Therefore, go and make disciples of all nations. ~ Matthew 28:19

Hurricanes

We are grateful to have the
hurricane season almost behind
us. Some of us sustained
property damage and many
experienced some sort of
disruption to normal life but we
are all working to get back to
normal as quickly as possible.
At the church, we had approx
one foot of water around the
building but, praise the Lord,
only a tiny amount of water
entered the building. A great
cleaning gang, led by Ray, used
carpet cleaning machines and a
lot of elbow grease to bring the
church building back to normal.
We only had one week that we
did not meet in the building, but
rather, held an outdoor service.
We are grateful to God.

Halloween Safewalk

A strong group of workers manned our stall at
the Safewalk on Dearborn Street. The street
was swamped with families, so many children
and loads of fun costumes. Who are those
funny men in hats?

Many Bibles, tracts and
Jesus necklaces, as well
as information about the
church, were taken as we
handed out candy and
cotton candy. It was great
to be a witness for Christ.

Please pray that these are [
first steps for some to
begin seeking God.

Bonfire

Those of you who have been to
the premises on South Mango
Street may be aware that there
were three huge piles of trees
left in the grounds from
Hurricane lan two years ago..
The good news is that we
obtained a burn permit from the
Forestry Department (which is
good for a year) to enable us to
get rid of that pile. It is almost
all gone now which is fantastic.

Children’s Block

The children’s block (the
building to the left of the
main building) has been
reorganized and this enabled all the old
carpets to be ripped out ready for re-tiling.
We are all very excited about the prospect of
seeing our children’s work grow and
preparing a space for this is very
encouraging. Please pray for the children’s
work and also that the Lord would raise up
an individual who will want to lead a youth
work.

Sunday Services

We are excited that we are trying out merging
our Sunday church services with First Baptist
Church from Sunday, November 17th.

Many are happy that we are meeting again at
10:00am which will allow a longer morning
sleep in!

This is a wonderful move forward for both
churches and we thank the Lord for this.
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